
 

 

  
 
Kia ora Parents/Caregivers, 
 

Nau mai haere mai. 
Welcome to our 2023 school year, and in particular all our new whanau. 
 

What a blessing it is to see the children smiling and enjoying 
reconnecting and making new friends over this past week. Thank 
you all for the many ways you are encouraging your children and 
their teachers - as we all work together as a community with God 
leading us we know with confidence there is a great year ahead. 
 

To be able to have our start of the year picnic and meet the teacher 
evening was just wonderful. We had a huge number out - thank 
you for joining us, we trust it was both a great opportunity to 
connect with other families and get some insights into the year 
ahead. 
 
I would encourage you to keep the Parent handbook handy  
BCP Parent handbook 2023.pdf, particularly as the school year 
begins and then of course any questions about what is happening 
for your child contact their teacher. 

 
 

 

  
   Mon 13th Feb – Greerton Pools 
 

Wed 15th Feb – 6pm – LBlock staff room 
 

Tues 21st Feb 
 

Thurs 2nd Mar – Katikati 
 

   Thurs 2nd Mar – Gate Pa School  
 

   
Wed 8th Mar 3.30pm – 5pm 

   Thurs 9th Mar 3.30pm – 7.30pm 
 

    Wed 15th Mar – Fri 17th Mar  
 

    
Thurs 6 Apr 11.30am – 12.30am 
(Picnic to follow service, students may go home 

 with parents) 

 

    Wed 26 Apr 

Our Vision 

To be a Christian learning  

community of excellence where  

lives are ran ormed

@BCPrimary  

https://bethlehemcollege.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/BethWebsite/EdCARTm98PFKuZ1li8yodvMB931aqVAV2kfEsvxVSOPGUw?e=EMpzqf


 

 

We are so pleased to welcome Mr Joel Devcich in E4 Year 6  
Te Maunga team leader, Mr Glen McCullough in D4 Year 6 and Mrs Holly Martin in D1 Year 4. 

Joel and his family have just returned from living in Japan, where he taught at an 
international School. Prior to this, Joel was a year 5/6 syndicate leader at Discovery 
School in Wellington. Joel and his wife Colleen have two boys Judah and Terry, and 
another boy arriving very soon. Joel is looking forward to being part of the BCP 
Christian environment. 

Glen trained at BTI in the early 2000's and has been teaching locally since then. 
Glen and his wife Carla have four adult children who are all past students of BC. 
They fellowship at Bethlehem Baptist. Glen is pleased to return to BC and looking 
forward to working in Christian education. 

 
 

Holly has recently graduated with her bachelor's degree from BTI. Before this she 
has spent her life in Taupo. Married to Ryan, Holly enjoys outdoor activities and also 
has a passion for music, tikanga and Te Reo. She is excited to be able to use her 
passions at Bethlehem College as she begins her teaching vocation and shares her 
love for Jesus. 
 

 
Our theme for the first term this year is “God is love”. The main idea we are focusing on is that 
God loves us and wants us to relate harmoniously with one another in community. 
One of the ways that our Year 3’s are looking at this is using the story of bucket filling and bucket 
dipping. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

C4 filling the bucket 

with smiles!      

 
 



 

 

Our youngest students in A block have been settling in so well enjoying their learning opportunities 
and the beautiful A block environment. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The sound of joyful children enjoying our newly painted pool floats all the way up to L block. We are 
grateful to our campus groundsmen for the work they’ve done to have our pool up and running. Each 
class has 2 swimming slots per week as part of the PE programme. Thank you for ensuring your 
children bring their swimming gear (named) on their swimming days. 
If for any reason your child is not swimming please communicate this with your child’s teacher. 
 
 



 

 

We had our first Jump 
Jam for 2023 today - 
well done to our leaders 
for some their very first 
time!



 

 

 
 
The year 3 & 4 Volleyball team need 2 more players please contact the sports office     

if your child would like to join! 

Winter sports registrations are now open Sign up via the school website do not miss out! 
https://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical 

 

Speech and Drama lessons have started up again in D6, please contact Lee Watkins 
leemargaretwatkins@gmail.com if your child is interested. 

https://www.beth.school.nz/primary/physical
mailto:leemargaretwatkins@gmail.com


 

 

 
The return to school is such a busy time as whanau navigate their 
way through all the “new things” - new teacher, new classmates, 
new uniform, and the list goes on. 
Having good routines helps children and adults alike to manage all the “news”. 

 
Committing each day with your children to God is a great place to start. One way to do this is to 
speak scripture over them. Here is a well known example: 

For I know the plans I have for ______,” declares the Lord, “plans to prosper you and not 
to harm ______, plans to give _______ hope and a future. Jeremiah 29:11 (NIV)   
 
Why Daily Routines Are Good for Children.pdf – some further reading! 
 
 

 
There has been some confusion on lunch orders placed through the canteen as some of the orders 
are showing children’s classes from last year.  If you are putting in an order could you please 
check that the class on the order is your child’s 2023 class – Thank you! 
 

I am sure you will have experienced the traffic congestion in and around 
Bethlehem. Our school drop off/ pickup zone isn’t exempt however if we all ensure 
the drop off/ pickup zone is kept to its purpose it would make things much easier. 
Please do not use this area to park and wait for your child - parking is at the 
BTI car park. Thank you for helping us keep this area safe and allowing the traffic 
to flow. 
 

 
 
As we journey through the term together we look forward to the opportunities there will be to 
celebrate the growth and learning of each child. Thank you for your prayers and support for the 
year ahead. 
 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen 
 
 
 
 
 

https://bethlehemcollege.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/BethWebsite/EdO2ayR76sJMkdQJVrC0SdwBZt5wwRWqDc5Sptw352w4bg?e=pPbRyc


 

 

 


